Safe Schools Act

Dear Parent/Guardian:

The **Safe Schools Act** requires that all schools must obtain from the parent or court-appointed legal guardian proof of residency, all immunization records, and student's criminal and school disciplinary information in order to register a student who resides in the Nixa Public School District. The parent or court-appointed legal guardian must be present and show identification to enroll the student.

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding as we strive to abide by the state law. Should you have any questions or need additional information, please contact your child's principal or the District Office.

Sincerely,

Gearl Loden, Ph. D. Superintendent of Schools